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   The Monthly Newsletter of the Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Editor – AL Barrington       Volume 19 Issue 12      December 2023 
Deadline for next edition: January 8, 2024 before Jan 16th meeting 

 

Next Club Meeting – Tuesday, January 16, 2023,  
7pm, At River Rd Eugene, Abby’s Pizza Parlor 

 
From Our President 

 

  

Hi All, 

 

Another one is just about in the books! It 

has been a wonderful year! 

I would like to wish you all a Wonderful 

Holiday Season and enjoy this years close as we anticipate a 

New Year! 

Thank you to all of you for another great year! 

See you in January for our club meeting! 

 

Rog 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 
Martin Booth 

Secretary / Treasurer   
martin.booth@live.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurers Report December 2023 

 
Balance: Nov 11th, 2023 $6,552.65 

Expenses: Pizza for the club meeting $223.44 

  Above All Sanitation - monthly servicing $98.88 

  Above All Sanitation - monthly servicing $96.56 

  Total Expenses $418.88 

Income: Merchandise income $7.58 

  Sales of donated planes & accessories $345.00 

  2024 Dues $660.00 

  Total Income $,1012.58 

Balance: Dec 8th, 2023 $7,146.35 

 

Hello friends! 
  
Here are the notes from the finance and admin side of the club this 
month: 

• Linksky (website hosting) billing has been changed over to my 
name and to the club’s debit card. 

• Above All Sanitation removed their unit and serviced ours for use 
over the winter. Monthly servicing is now suspended until we 
restart it in the spring. 

• 13 club members have paid their dues for 2024. With the four 
club officers, five junior members (who do not pay dues) plus 
one lifetime member, that brings our total for the renewed 2024 
memberships to 23. That leaves 37 paying members still to 
renew. 

o Please can junior members still fill out the renewal 
form, so that I can confirm the desire to renew and 
make sure we have the correct contact information. 

o I will have 2024 membership badges ready for the 
February meeting. 

• If anyone has suggestions for things I should include in my 
reports and accounts moving forwards, please let me know. I 
want to make sure the club finances are transparent and 
accountable. I also want folks to have confidence that we are 
being good stewards of the club funds. I am planning to do an 
annual summary of the club’s income and expenses for 2023. I 
will have it ready for the January newsletter. 

   
Martin 

ERCA Members 2023        
Officers: 

President: Roger Dahl 

Vice President: Al Barrington 

Secretary/Treasurer: Martin Booth 

Safety Officer: Mike Burgess 
 

Members (56): As of December 8th 

Anderson, Wally Madison, Rod 

Bell, Cecil Martins, Bill 

Bergeron, Rick Mattox, Monty 

Blain, Frank McClellan, Gary 

Bruckner, Cale 
Mcwha, Doug 
(With us In Spirit) 

Carlstrom, Dave Milbrett, Ken 

Clark, Jefferson O’Donnell, Chuck 

Clark, Shaun Ostlind, Brian 

Cook, Doyle Petrie, John 

Corbett, James Rawson, Paul 

Edwards, Warren Risbrough, John 

Fenner, Dave Salle, Robert 

Firth, Pete Schiltz, Don 

Funk, Brian Shay, Tristan 

Funk, Robert Smith, Gary 

Giessen, Mark Stuart, Jim 

Gmelch, Oliver Thomas, Dave 

Goracke, Carl Thomas, James 

Graham, Mel Thompson, AJ 

Hand, Bill Webster, Wade 

Hansen, Donnel Wellentin, Alan 

Hiatt, Sam Werneth, Brad 

Hiner, Kurt Williams, Dale 

Hoard, Wayne Willis, Oliver 

Hokenson, Ron Willis, Pat 

Hunton, Owen Wilson, Sean 

Johnston, Gerald Winz, Roger 

Lee, Mike Yarbrough, Geral 

Lutz, Jeff  
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Field Maintenance

Jim Corbett
 

 
Coming Events: Save these dates 

 
➢ December – No Meeting – Happy Holidays (Build Season) 

 
➢ Club meeting – Tuesday Evening, January 16th, 7pm 

o At the River Rd Abby’s Pizza, Eugene 
 
 

            
        

Happy Landings ! 
 
2023 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 
 

President             Roger Dahl (541) 579-5959 roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President  AL Barrington  (541) 935-4960    albarrington@msn.com 

Sec/Treasurer    Martin Booth  (425) 373-6158      martin.booth@live.com 

Safety Officer    Mike Burgess (541) 998-1839     mikeshanb@hotmail.com    

    

  

 

 
  

Happy Birthday! 
 

To all members 

born in the 

month of 

December 

Field care 

WINTER FLYING RULES 

During November, December, January and February 

on Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays no flying is allowed prior to NOON. 

DO NOT ARRIVE AT THE FIELD BEFORE NOON. 
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